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Councillor Whomersley 
Via email: Benjamin.Whomersley@rotherham.gov.uk  
 
 
Dear Councillor Whomersley  
 
Council Meeting – 13th April 2022 
 
I am sorry that I was unable to answer your question at the Council meeting on 13th April. 
However, I have detailed the question submitted below and my subsequent response for your 
information. 
 
What amendments are being made for the 2nd Levelling up Fund bid for Dinnington and are 
you on track for the deadline? 
 
Since receiving feedback on the Council’s Round 1 application in January, the Council have 
reviewed the bid, engaged with Dinnington St Johns Town Council and local ward members and 
an updated proposal is in development.  
 
The updated proposal will seek to address issues raised locally such as supporting the high street 
and the market area, improving connectivity, and dealing with blight on Laughton Road.  
 
I can confirm that we are on track for the 6th July deadline. Council Officers will continue to engage 
with Members and I would like to thank Ward Members and Dinnington St John’s Town Council for 
their continued support and partnership working. 
 
I hope that the above response answers your questions but please feel free to contact me further 
should you require any additional information. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Councillor Denise Lelliott  
Cabinet Member for Jobs and the Local Economy 
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